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NOTICE OF DATA ADEQUACY WORKSHOPS

FOR THE DATE: 0CI j
PROCTER & GAMBLE COGENERATION PROJECT
APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATION RECD: 5 19

DOCKET NO. 93-AFC=2

On October 12, 1993, the proposed Procter & Gamble Cogeneration Project
Application for Certification (AFC) was filed. The purpose of these
workshops is to discuss the adequacy of the data contained in the AFC.

The California Energy Commission (Commission) at its regularly scheduled
business meeting, on November 17, 1993, will determine if the AFC is data
adequate. Before considering the merits of the application, the
Commission, under Public Resources Code § 25522 (b), shall determine
within 45 days after it receives the application whether the application
is complete. This workshop will allow the CEC staff, applicant and other
interested parties to discuss the completeness of the AFC in preparation
for its recommendation to the Commission.

The proposed Procter & Gamble Cogeneration Project is to be developed by
the Sacramento Cogeneration Authority (SCA), composed of the Sacramento
Municipal Utility District (SMUD) and Sacramento Municipal Utility
District Financing Authority (SMUDFA). It consists of a natural gas-
fired combined cycle cogeneration power plant with a nominal gross
capacity of 171 megawatts.

The Procter & Gamble Cogeneration Project is proposed to be located on a
ten acre site near the intersection of Power Inn Road and Fruitridge Road
in the city of Sacramento. The Central California Traction Company rail
line borders the site on the north, and 83rd Street borders the site on
the east. Power Inn Road is approximately 0.4 mile to the west, and
Fruitridge Road is approximately 0.35 mile to the south.

The workshop will be held*:

TUESDAY, October 26, 1993
California Energy Commission
1516 Ninth Street
Second Floor Conference Roonm
Sacramento, California
Beginning at 10:00 a.m.

And if necessary:

WEDNESDAY, November 3, 1993
California Energy Commission
1516 Ninth Street
First Floor Hearing Room B
Sacramento, California
Beginning at 10:00 a.m.



and:

FRIDAY, November 5, 1993
California Energy Commission
1516 Ninth Street
First Floor Hearing Room B
Sacramento, California
Beginning at 10:00 a.m.

Members of the public will have an opportunity to comment and ask
questions during this workshop. Those who wish further information about
how to participate in this workshop should contact Grace Bos, the
Commission’s Associate Public Adviser, at (916) 654-4489 or toll free at
(800) 822-6228. Technical questions should be directed to Darrel "H"
Woo, Regulatory Project Manager, at (916) 654-3930. News media inquiries
should be directed to Assistant Executive Director, Claudia Chandler at
(916) 654-4989. ‘ ;
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* Aall workshop sites at 1516 Ninth Street are wheelchair accessible.



